
On April14, 2005, SPI submitted a Compliance Assurance Monitoring Plan (CAM Plan) to the District 
as part of a Title V Application. This same plan was submitted to the District as part of its most recent 
Title V renewal application, dated June 2), 2011. This CAM Plan was reviewed and found to meet all 
current requirements for CAM plans. As a result, the applicable date of June 23, 2011 has been updated 
in the Testing, Monitoring and Reporting Section, Condition 22. Condition 22 now reads: 
The permittee shall perform all the monitoring, recordkeeping, and other required functions delineated 
in the document entitled "Compliance Assurance Monitoring Plan, Sierra Pacific Industries, Anderson 
Division " submitted to the Shasta County Air Quality Management District as part of the Title V 
application, dated June 23, 2011. l...pril 14, 2005. 

3. During the review and evaluation process, it was noted that the current Title V Permit did not 
contain the requirements of District Rule 3: 19 which prohibits the use of hexavalent chromium 
compounds in cooling towers. As a result an administrative permit amendment was made to the permit. 
Permit condition #39 was added to the Standard Conditions section of the proposed permit. This 
condition reads as follows: 

No hexavalent chromium containing compounds shall be added to the circulating water of any cooling 
tower used at this facility. 

RENEWAL PROCESS 

The Title V Operating Permit renewal application was deemed administratively complete on July 19, 
2011. According to District Rule 5, the District must issue a renewed permit no later than 18 months 
after an application is deemed complete. Therefore, the renewal deadline becomes January 19, 20 13. 
The District had initially planned to renew this Title V Operating .Permit in conjunction with the 
permitting process of a new, proposed cogeneration facility at the same location. The permitting process 
for the new cogeneration plant has not been completed by the EPA. As a result this Title V permitting 
action has been slowed and will not be complete by the January 19, 2013 deadline. Therefore, the 
current Title V Permit will remain in force until this renewal process becomes complete. 

A 30-day notification of the proposed action was published in the Redding Record Searchlight and the 
Anderson Valley Post on December~. 2012. In addition, a copy of the proposed permit was submitted 
to the California Air Resources Board (CARB) on January:XX, 291.3, for the required 30-day comment 

and review period. .. .. .. . ·"·-· ., · ·-· , 
The 30-day public comment period ended on~ ~?.-~.0 13 with~ comments received. 

A 45-day notification of the proposed action and a copy of the proposed permit was submitted to the 
Environmental Protecti~~- ~gency, ~~gAon IX on ~~;-~,Q: 13. This 45-day comment period will 
be scheduled to end on ~3X 2Q 13. 

Page 10 of 10 


